
Fredericton, N. B. — We are pleased to report a 
blessed and fruitful revival campaign November 7-18. 
Our evangelist was Rev. A. BE. Collins, of Carle- 
ton Place, Ontario, and he proved to be God's 
man and messenger. His messages were consistent- 
ly true to the Word and the message of holiness, his spirit 
was gracious and compassionate, and the anointing of the 
Spirit was upon him. It was a joy and privilege to have 
Brother Collins, an honoured minister of the Church of the 
Nazarene, in our home and church. Some of the services 
of the campaign were outstanding. The blessing of the 
Lord was rich and abundant. ‘The last day was indeed “the 
great day of the feast”. More than twenty souls knelt at 
the place of prayer and found victory through our Lord 
Jesus Christ. Others had sought the Lord in saving and 
sanctifying power, while still others received much help 
though they were not altar seekers. Since the close of the 
campaign we have had two wonderful prayer meetings, 
and all departments of the work feel the good effects of 
the moving of the Spirit. We thank God for this fine 
campaign and look forward to further progress and victory. 
We are prayerfully interested in all who are seeking to 
carry on the work of the Lord. Please pray for us as we 
endeavour to accept the challenging opportunities for 
spiritual service in this provincial capital.—B. C. Cochrane, 
Pastor. 
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Hartland, N. B.—We would like to send a few words 
of greeting to The Highway family, and to our Ministerial 
Brethren, in this Christmas issue. It has always been our 
custom to send personal greeting cards to the ministers 
and their families, but felt this year to cut down on our 
list, and put the money we would regularly spend on 
cards and postage, into some phase of the Lord's work. 
So please accept this note as our card to you, and may 
each and all have a “Very Merry Christmas” and a 
“Bright and Happy New Year.” 

Yours for Holiness, 

Arthur and Hazel Owens 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

It is urgent that all pastors immediately contact Mrs. 
Leslie Black, Bridgewater, Maine, and give to her the 
name and address of either the leader of their children’s 
group, or the Superintendent of their Sunday School. 

Please, pastors, will you co-operate at your earliest 
convenience? 

We would like to know how many of our churches 
have regular children’s meetings, and how many children 
are being reached. Will all leaders of children’s groups 
send a report, at your earliest convenience, to Mrs. Leslie 
Black, Bridgewater, Maine? 

Thank you! 
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Season's Greetings 
Ta 

¥ Mastors - Churches - Friends 
rom 

Bethany  Bihle College 

Dear Boys and Girls, 
: 

Isn’t it wonderful to know that you have reached your 
goal and there igs going to be a ROSAMOND DOW MEMO- 
RIAL CHURCH in Africa? This church is going to be built 
in Rhodesia in the new area where our missionaries are 
laboring for God, and will be the first church te be built 
there, I believe. Isn't it wonderful to know that you are 
having a part in the salvation of boys and girls in another 
land? I know you feel as happy over this as the Mission 
Board does, and I am sure this will be a very wonderful 
memoriam to Rosamond Dow, the little girl who loved 
Jesus so much. It can be said of her as it was said of 
God’s servant in the Bible, “She being dead, yet speaketh.” 

Now other churches are needed in Africa and I am 
sure you boys and girls want a part in this toe. These 
churches will not be as costly as the one you just built, 
but we need four or five of them in various places on our 
mission field. Each of these churches will cost two hundred 
dollars and I am sure we can have enough money to build 
a church before we gather at Beulah Camp next summer, 
Won't it be wonderful to think our pennies, nickles, dimes, 
quarters, and dollars are being used to provide a house 
of worship for boys and girls in Africa? 

Did you ever try the idea of giving a-penny-a-meal 
toward the missionary fund? It is really a fascinating 
project and you will be surprised how quickly the fund will 
grow. Perhaps you can interest dad and mother in helping 
you. All the money received will go toward building these 
needed churches in the darkened continent where war is 
raging at this moment. 

Also, boys and girls, Mrs. Saunders needs some flannel- 
graph material to use there. You know how much you love 
to hear Bible stories when you can see them pictured on 
a flannel-board. Let's send some of these same materials 
to her. We can do it by saving some of our candy and 
ice cream money. Will you sacrifice, at least, one ice cream 
each week? : 

We will keep you informed through THE HIGHWAY 
about your CHURCHES FOR AFRICA FUND and trust 
that you will work hard to keep it growing, 

God bless you all and give you a wonderful Christmas 
season. 

Love to all my boys and girls, 

Ruth Harding Black. 

NOTICE 

By the time this appears in the Highway a circular 
letter will, no doubt, already be in the hands of the 
pastors of our churches stating something of Bethany’s 
financial difficulties. I trust all our people will do their 
best to help our school through this, its most serious, time 
of financial pressure. 

F. A. Anderson, 
Chairman of School Board 
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JANUARY IS HIGHWAY SUBSCRIPTION 

MONTH 

WE NEED THE HELP OF ALL OUR PASTORS AND 

PEOPLE IN OUR DRIVE FOR RENEWALS AND NEW 

SUBSCRIPTIONS. LET ALL COOPERATE. 

The King's Highway


